UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

February 19, 2019 Meeting Minutes

 The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, February 19, 2019, at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.   Heidi called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Present: Heidi Clevenger; Todd Chestnut; Stephanie L. Bitner and Dale Bailey
Approval of Minutes:    Todd motioned to approve the January 7, 2019, Meeting Minutes, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the January 7, 2019 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 

Visitors: Steve Wiser, Darrel Dewalt, Sue Dewalt, Norman Myers, and Dan Lehman were here for the gym meeting.
Darrel and Sue Dewalt were here to discuss their wish to build a storage unit on a 5 acre piece of property that they purchased from Brian Garman.  Mr. Dewalt stated that the land could not be perced, but that there would be no running water there.  Supervisors Heidi and Todd discussed with the solicitor and the matter was tabled until the next meeting.
Correspondence:  Advertisement and state audit for 2017.
Old Business:  There has been no receipt of documents from prior solicitor, Sean Shultz.
New Business:  Need copies of insurance policies for gym.  Attorney Deluca is handling correspondence with Attorney Brad Griffie on old permits.  The Martin Weller plans need to go to the township planning commission.  Heidi motioned to pass the Fire Department agreements, Todd seconded, all were in favor.  The Fire Department Agreements were signed and will need to be signed by supervisor Adam Cohick and then mailed to each department
Solicitor’s Report:  Adam Deluca, had nothing further.
Road Master Report:  Dale reported that he was keeping up the best he could with the ice and snow and was ready for the next storm. 
Permit Report:  There was one new building permit application to report.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively was unable to attend, however, sent a report of the following:  He was unable to attend due to attending the Critical Incident Stress Management Training on Suicide Prevention the same evening in Carlisle.  On January 26, 2019 he attended the Public Safety Symposium for all Local Coordinators and First Responders.  Covered County Communications manuals, Emergency Management and EOC overview, and regional assets.  
He reported the following about WEMA:


Anxiously awaiting delivery of the new garage structure.  Delivery and construction has been delayed due to weather.  Vendor is working through orders and our order is currently tentatively scheduled for March 4th.


Holding our yearly family dinner gathering at Hoss’s in Carlisle on March 2nd.


Fountain Festival meeting – Thursday, February 21st starting at 7pm at the Newville Boro Office.  Jim Burkholder and Bob plan to attend.  WEMA assisting with vendor setup again this year.


Quest Health Screenings scheduled for Saturday April 13th at the Firehouse in Newville.

Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi                                                                                                                                          seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:    Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Heidi seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
